
April 22, 2021     Special Meeting Via Zoom  
 
PRESENT: Supervisor Matthew Hicks; Town Councilmembers:  Kenneth Quick, 
Thomas Cosey and James Bradt; Town Clerk Jenny Martelle 
 
ABSENT: Town Councilman Matthew Rathbun  
 
Supervisor Hicks called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  
 
Councilman Cosey moved and Councilman Bradt second to schedule the May 13, 2021 
Meeting to begin at 6:00 pm.  Carried: 4-0 
 
Supervisor Hicks advised the Board that only one bid was submitted.   
 
The Green Mountain Boys mowing bid was the only bid submitted for the Mowing 
Contract Bids.  The bid was $550.00 per mowing.  Also enclosed with the bid was proof 
of insurance in the amount of $2,000,000.  Councilman Quick moved and Councilman 
Cosey second to accept the bid if it meets all the contract specs.  Carried 4-0.  It was 
agreed to approve an extra mowing in May if required. 
 
Supervisor Hicks stated he will call Green Mountain Boys to advise them that they were 
awarded the bid and a letter will be mailed to them as well. 
 
Councilman Cosey moved and Councilman Brad second to adjourn until the regular 
meeting May 13, 2021.  Carried 4-0 
 
Attested To: 
Jenny Martelle 
Granville Town Clerk 
 
 
 

 

 


